
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

EYFS Newsletter 
 

Summer 2 

15th July 2022 

This Week in the EYFS 

This week Nursery have continued learning about the 
Ocean. We have read ‘Commotion in the Ocean’ by Giles 

Andreas. We have learned the Octopus and Jellyfish 
poem from this text and have drawn and made some sea 

creatures. We completed our phonics learning for this year 
as we added Z to the letters and sounds that we know. 

Now we know our ABC’s! 

                                                
Reception classes have continued thinking about the 

transition to Year 1. On Wednesday they were treated to a 
drum workshop led by Lily & Luca’s dad, Brian, who set 

up a full electronic drum kit in Moon Class and all the 
children (and adults) in Reception had the opportunity to 
play. They have also been planning their ‘Ugly Bug Ball’ 
and learning about mini beasts. They have been learning 

about odd and even numbers in Mathematics. 

                              
 
 

 
            

                         

          
 

               
                   

Trips, Events & Celebrations 

 
Reception Children will have a 

Graduation Ceremony on 
Wednesday 20th July at 2pm in their 

respective classrooms. 
We hope Reception parents will 

attend these events! 
 

We will be ending our wonderful 
year with one final celebration. 

Reception classes will be holding an 
‘Ugly Bug Ball’ on  

Thursday 21st July.  

 
Sun Nursery class will be having a 
‘Pirates & Mermaids’ party on the 

same day (Thursday 21st). 

 
 

Your child is welcome to dress up 
on these days! 

Parent Partnership 

We have two designated email addresses: 
Nurseryteachers@chisenhale.towerhamlets.sch.uk  
Receptionteachers@chisenhale.towerhamlets.sch.uk  
Please do not use these accounts  to report your child absent, or for urgent 
queries as they are usually only checked  once a day.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

School  Holiday Dates 

The end of the Summer term will be at 
1.40pm on 

Friday 22nd July. 

School will reopen to children on 
Monday 5th September. 

 

 

Clothing, Water Bottles &  
Lost Property 

Please ensure your child’s changing bag 
is replenished and returned to school 

promptly. Your child needs a spare set of 
clothes (underwear, a top, leggings or 

jogging bottoms) in their changing bag in 
case they get wet or dirty. This should 

include spare socks and shoes. 
 

All personal property should be 
labelled clearly with your child’s name 

and class! 

 
Children should also continue to bring a 

water bottle into school every day, and if 

the weather is warm, they may also need 
a (named) sun hat and sunscreen 

applied before they arrive at school. 
 

Meet the Teacher 
On Tuesday afternoon (12th July) your child met their teacher for the next 
academic year. Reception children went upstairs to Year 1 (Broccoli or 

Sprouts classes) and Nursery children were split into one of the two 
Reception classes (Moon or Star).  

 
You should have now received notification of your child’s teacher and class 

name for 2022-23, along with your child’s end of year report.  
 

The class teams for next year are  
Year 1 

Sprouts Class: Helen & Sheila 
Broccoli Class: Jo & Joli 

Reception 
 Moon Class: Faiza & Karolina & Lauren 

Star Class: April & Claire & Shamima 
Nursery 

Sun Class: Tracy & Sandra & Razia & Khadija 
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